GWERNYMYNYDD NEWSLETTER

MAY 11992ATE TO THE SECOND OF THE SECOND OF THE SECOND SEC

Village Centre The Annual General Meeting of the Gwernymynydd Village Centre Management Committee was held at the Centre on Tuesday 12th May. The Chairman, Mr. William Grove, expressed great satisfaction with the fact that sixteen Village groups now use the Centre on a regular basis. There had been a few "teetning" problems with the new building but now, after two years, the Centre was running very well and being of considerable use to the Community.

Chairman - Mr. W Grove
Treasurer - Mr. L Atkins
Secretary - Mrs. M Atkins

Secretary - Mrs. M Atkins

The Booking Secretary, Mrs. S Elsley retired, due to other commitments and Mrs. Vicki Seddon was elected to take her place.

PLEASE NOTE After 15th June the bookings and key will be available from Mrs. Seddon at Tyn-Y-Wern, Heol-Y-Wern, Swernymynydd. Tel 758573

Cleaner A cleaner is required for the Village Centre for approx. 3 hours per week. If you are able to help please phone Mr. W Grove 753720.

Playoroup A photographer from Tempest will be visiting Playoroup during the morning of Thursday 4th June. If you are interested in having your child photographed please come along (you don't have to be a member of Playoroup).

Senior Citizens This years Senior Citizens Annual Trip is on the 25th of June. We are going to Blackpool, leaving the Village Centre at 9.30 and on to Cadole. Lunch in Blackpool at 12.30 and leaving for home at approximately 6pm. We will be stopping for coffee on the way as usual. All wishing to come on that day please contact Mrs. Dilys Davies on Mold 757225.

R.N.L.I. The recent house to nouse collection raised the splendid total of £95.80. Many thanks to all who gave so generously.

Hafod Run The date is confirmed as Friday 3rd July based as usual at Gwernymynydd School, courtesy of Head Teacher Mr. Peter Roach. As always there are Two Senior classes, Flyers and Tryers and Juniors 10 and under 14 s. The entry fees are unchanged at 11 for Seniors and 50p for Juniors. More details in the June newsletter, meanwhile, all enquiries to John Edwards, Mold 754932 or Olive Sweetman, Mold 753681.

1st Gwernymynydd Scout Group At a Coffee Morning and Car wash held at the Village Centre on Saturday 9th May, £40 was raised for funds. Many thanks to the parents and friends who braved the elements and support the Group. Special thanks to the Scouts, Executive Committee Members and Leaders who gave their time to help the Group.

Rainbow Ramblers The Rainbow Ramblers are considering organising a "Four Peaks Walk" depending on how much interest is shown in the idea. The scheme would entail inviting people to raise money for their own particular good cause by goining in the walk. As yet no date has been chosen and no other plans have been made for the event. So if you and your family and friends are interested in the idea, ring Ramblers Chairman, Graham Humphries, Mold 754200 or Walks Organiser, John Mather, Mold 755672.

PTA The PTA are bolding a General Knowledge Quiz on Wednesday 27th May at 8pm at the Rainbow Inn. Teams of 4 - fi per head. Please come along and support us.

Farewell to John and Pam who are leavings the Rainbow Inn at the end of the month. Thank you for all the support you have given the PTA. Hope you will be happy at Chester.

త్వామం ఉన్న జిల్లు కాటంలో టాస్ట్ గామర్ కృత్తి ప్రాంత్రంలో మాట్ స్వరంలో చేవారు. మహామర్ కృష్ణం లో అనిప్రాడ్లో ఉన మహామర్కి ఎంకాత్రి జెల్లు మొక్కులు తోజురుకున్న కృత్తు విశ్వరలో ఉంది కొత్తున్న కోరం ప్రభాస్తున్నాయి. మహేమామర్కు మహ

CALLER BY BY BY BERTHER